
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  June 15, 2005 
 
SUBJECT: State-Applicant Disaster Assistance Agreement (EWP NRCS 

Stream Clearance Program) 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  State-Applicant Disaster Assistance Agreement 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
Enclosed is a copy of a “State-Applicant Disaster Assistance Agreement” between Henderson 
County and the State of North Carolina.  If approved, this agreement will allow the County to 
access State matching funds for the on-going Emergency Watershed Protection (EWP) 
Program.  As the Board will recall, the EWP Program is a 75% Federal, 25% State match 
program.  Federal funds can only be used for construction costs.  State funds are to be used for 
engineering and design costs.  This agreement formally allows the County to access the 25% 
State matching funds to pay for engineering and design services. 
 
As an update, the EWP Program is continuing to be carried-out in Henderson County.  The 
County’s engineering firm has undertaken a massive amount of design work, detailed designs 
for certain stream reaches are close to completion, and surveying projects are virtually finished.  
On June 1 and June 2, meetings were held with property owners whose land will be impacted 
by this program.  Bids for projects along the Green River stream reach will be opened on June 
21.  Staff is pleased to report that the project is proceeding at an acceptable pace and actual 
construction will begin the near future. 
 
COUNTY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDATION/ACTION REQUIRED: 
 
County staff recommends that the attached agreement be approved as presented. 








